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September has been a whirlwind month - summer seems a distant memory 
- as so does the sunshine!! 

Thank you for your support in our Summer Reading Project, there are some 
fantastic responses all around school inspired by the different texts.  

 
Our school has already welcomed many visitors, including the Planetarium 
in Year 5 and the Bee Man in Year 2 - hopefully your children have told you 
all about it! Year 1 and 2 have been out on trips to Hillier Garden Centre in 

Hedge End and to the Oasis Down to Earth Farm! We are working really 
hard on our curriculum and will give you more details in subsequent 

newsletters about our curriculum intent and how we plan to implement the 
learning. 

 

A main focus of our curriculum is to encourage our children to think 
locally, nationally and globally.  

 
Alongside our Enquiries, we have standalone days - this term being 

World Food Day on the 16th October and World Toilet Day on the 19th 
November. On World Food Day we will be asking for donations for our 

local food bank.   
 

They have asked for the following donations if at all possible:  
 

- Cereal   - Tinned meat, fish, tomatoes and beans  
- Pasta   - Pasta Sauce   - Rice  - Tea      - Coffee  - Jam  

- Shampoo  - Shower Gel  - Toothpaste  - Toilet Rolls   
- Washing up Liquid    - Tinned Pies      
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On World Toilet Day, Tuesday 19th November 2019, we are asking for a 
£1 donation to support Shamblehurst Primary School in becoming a 

toilet twin and sponsoring the building of two clean, safe toilets 
somewhere in the world. Any money we raise above this, will go 
towards creative projects around school. The theme for this non-

uniform day is ‘Wear Blue for the Loo!’ 
 

We also have an exciting event planned on Friday 8th November 2019 
where two prospective Olympians will be visiting Shamblehurst and 
working alongside the children in some fitness based workshops, as 

well as sharing their inspirational journeys so far. 
 

We are really disappointed that Rock Challenge no longer exists and 
hope to add a Performing Arts Club for those children who wanted to 

take part in Rock Challenge - watch this space! 
 

Our INSET days in October are focussed on Safeguarding, Computing 
and Curriculum, and hopefully will enable those families who want to 

take an extended break an opportunity to do so. Attendance continues 
to be a major focus for the school and term time holidays are not 

authorised.  
 

 

Very best wishes,  
 

Mrs Jones      
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Individual Photographs  
 

Tuesday 5th November 2019   

Year R - Year 6  
 

Wednesday 6th November 2019 
Siblings (in school)  
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Lemur Class: Izzy Tapley for flexing her listening muscle. 

Toucan Class: Harry Waters for flexing his making links muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Ryan Jacob for flexing his listening muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Grace Dennis for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Lion Class: Lucy Evans for flexing her imagining muscle. 

Zebra Class: Summer Nicholls for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Otter Class: Maci Harbut for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Polar Bear Class: Jake Sleep for flexing his capitalising muscle. 

Panda Class: Erin Thorne-Smith for flexing her independence muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Mia Forster for flexing her absorption muscles. 

Orangutan Class: James Jackson for flexing his making links muscle. 

Wolf Class: Harri Mills for flexing her noticing muscle. 

Eagle Class: Alex Bound for flexing his absorption muscle.  

Hawk Class: James Emmett for flexing his absorption muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week – Friday 13th September 2019  

 

Lemur Class: Ayman Walker for flexing his independence muscle. 

Toucan Class: Isla Saint for flexing her listening muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Seth Lapidge for flexing his independence muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Michael Levy for flexing his listening muscle. 

Lion Class: Asa Skelton for flexing his making links muscle. 

Zebra Class: Noah Emery-Poolton for flexing his listening muscle. 

Otter Class: Emma Spencer for flexing her listening muscle. 

Panda Class: Kayleigh Langan for flexing her collaboration muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Saya Grewal for flexing her listening and noticing muscles. 

Orangutan Class: Holly Bishop for flexing her making links muscle. 

Wolf Class: Owen Smith for flexing his absorption muscle. 

Eagle Class: Lucian Hart for flexing his imagination muscle. 

Hawk Class: Katie Dashwood for flexing her capitalising muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 20th September 2019  



 
 
  

 

Lemur Class: Mason Bruening for flexing his questioning muscle. 

Toucan Class: Mavey-Rose Bishop for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Akenza Velazquez-Cox for flexing her listening muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Adrianna Morelos for flexing her listening muscle.  

Lion Class: Isabella Hinton for flexing her imagining muscle. 

Zebra Class: Chanan Sangha for flexing his independence muscle. 

Otter Class: Olivia Mapson for flexing her listening muscle. 

Polar Bear Class: Callum Wood for flexing his listening muscle. 

Panda Class: Rupert Cowley for flexing his listening muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Verity Fairhead for flexing her imagining muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Alex Kinloch for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Wolf Class: Gabe Smith for flexing his absorption muscle. 

Eagle Class: Brooke Walker for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Hawk Class: Joe Acteson for flexing his empathy muscle. 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 27th September 2019  

Week Ending - Friday 13th September 2019  

Lower School: Bee Class - 100% 
Higher School: Lion Class - 100%  

Week Ending - Friday 20th September 2019  

Lower School: Bee Class - 100% 
Higher School: Zebra Class - 99.7%  

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 - Oasis Down to Earth Farm  

 
On Tuesday 17th September 2019 Toucan Class, and on Tuesday 

24th Lemur Class visited the Oasis Down to Earth Farm. The 
children took part in lots of activities, which included feeding 

the chickens and the goats, made their own butter and even got 
to touch different reptiles!  

More photos will be uploaded to the website shortly.  

 



 

Year 6 Applications  
Applying for a secondary school (Year 7) place:  

A letter has been sent to all Year 6 parents, which contains important information 
about how to apply for your child’s secondary school place in September 2020. 

Applications close for Hampshire residents on Thursday 31st October 2019. 

You can apply online at www.hants.gov.uk/admissions. You must apply to 
Hampshire County Council even if you wish to apply for schools in another local 

authority. 

If you do not live in Hampshire (including Portsmouth and Southampton) you 
must apply through your home local authority. 

Thank you to everyone who kindly donated to 
Hannah’s Homes on our non-school uniform day on 
Monday 30th September 2019 - £441.45 was raised!  

Thank you!  



 

 

We be holding our Christmas Fair on 
Friday 6th December, 3:30pm - 

5:30pm.  

We will also be having a Living 
Nativity!  

More information will follow nearer 
the time.  

 

We would like to say a huge 
well done to Oscar and 

Jessica Deans, who took part 
in the 3 Peeks Challenge and 
climbed Pen Y Fan, Snowdon 
and Cadair Idris Mountains 
and raised an amazing £580 

for charity!  

Well done!    

 

We are so very proud of 
Ruby, who was very brave 

and had her hair cut to 
donate to the Little Princess 

Trust and raised lots of 
money. Well done for being 

a kind superstar Ruby!  

 



 

We are holding a 'Match Attax' 
colouring competition with prizes 

for KS1 and KS2. 

 
The prizes are:- 

1st Prize: 25 Packs of Match Attax 
2nd Prize: 15 Packs of Match Attax 
3rd Prize: 10 Packs of Match Attax  

 
Entry forms are available from the 
office. Closing date - Friday 11th 
October 2019. Winners will be 
announced on Monday 14th 

October 2019. 
 

£1 per entry. Money raised will go 
towards Maths and English 

resources.  



  

Shamblehurst promotes healthy eating. A balanced, healthy, nutritious 
diet is important for the development of a child’s physical state, as well as 

for their intellectual abilities. 

Please note the following recommended guidelines set out by the British 
Nutrition Foundation. 

A child’s lunch should include only the following: 

- A portion of starchy food, eg. wholegrain bap/bread, pitta bread, plain 

crackers, pasta or rice salad 

- Fresh fruit and vegetables, eg. apple/orange/banana, cherry tomatoes, 

carrot sticks, mini fruit chunks, etc  

- A portion of milk or dairy food, eg. cheese, plain/fruit yoghurt, etc 

- Small portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, eg. two slices of ham, 
chicken, beef Quorn, cheese, tuna, egg or hummus, etc 

- A drink - fruit juice (not fizzy), water (not flavoured), milk (not flavoured) 

 

 

We would like to remind parents to send their child to school with a 
named water bottle.  

We have a large number of children who request a plastic cup each day, 
so that they can have a drink in class.  

These are to contain water only. Flavoured still clear water is also 
permitted. 
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We are pleased to attach with this newsletter the first of our monthly e 
safety newsletters. It is a great resource for parents trying to keep 

their children safe online. It provides information on the current trends 
children are following as well as tips on how to make using the 

internet safer. In addition to this, it has links to articles which contain 
more detailed information in case you want to know more about the 

games your child is playing on their device. 
 

Two particular highlights in this month’s edition are some information 
on Fornite and how to turn off the chat functionality. The link to the 
Parentzone website also talks about the Privacy settings available, 
which can ensure your child does not play with anyone they do not 

know personally. 
 

The second thing to highlight is a link which may be useful to anyone 
who has sky broadband. Sky Broadband Buddy is an app which allows a 

parent to set different levels of filter to any home devices. It also 
enables you to set time limits, scheduling an 'Off Time' for the different 

devices as well as monitor what each user has been doing online. 
 

Should you have any Esafety concerns regarding suspicious behaviour 
or if you need general support then saferinternet.org has links and 

advice on who to contact. We are currently in the process of adding an 
Esaftey tab on our school website which will contain all of this 

information. 

   Mr Hill  

http://saferinternet.org/


 

 

 

  

Over the summer Shamblehurst have been lucky to become the 
owners of two beautiful Dutch rabbits. A super hutch was donated by 

The Grange Pet Centre - Hedge End which we have put in our large 
courtyard with a grassed, fenced area.  

 
The children were surprised in our assembly about our new family 

members and were delighted to help vote for their names. 
Over 170 votes were counted... majority named the female (black/ 

white) Oreo and our male (cream/ brown) Fudge.  
 

The children are in charge of monitoring their food, water and making 
sure their hutch is clean. 

 
They are a fabulous  

addition to our school 
with many learning and 

caring opportunities  
for our children. 

 
Welcome Oreo and 

Fudge! 
 

            Mrs Millard and  
 The Rabbit Team... 

 



 
  

German Lessons - Year 5 and 6 

 
All the children have made a great start on 

our new language and seem to enjoy it 
greatly. It is a delight to see their 

enthusiasm with this subject. 
 

The German speaker of the month is  
Joe Acteson (Hawk Class). 

 
He has really impressed me with is ability to 

retain new vocabulary and his eager 
participation. He is always a role model and 

engages greatly with class activities. 
 

Well done Joe! 
Miss Bruening 

 

 The Flu Immunisation team will be in school to give the Flu 
vaccine on Thursday 21st November 2019.  

 
A letter, leaflet and consent form will be sent out on Thursday 
7th November. The Nursing Team shall be collecting consent 

forms on the morning of Thursday 14th November.   
 

Please note that the Nursing Team will be unable to administer 
vaccines to children whose forms are not returned in time. 

 
The Immunisation Team can be contacted on: 02380 475221 
or visit https://www.southernhealth.nhs.uk/services/child-

health-services/school-nursing 
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We would like to say a huge well done to all of the 
Year R children and for settling in really well.  

We are thankful to all of the Year 5 children for helping 
Year R learn the lunchtime routine.  

Year R Team  

Wildern School Car Park 

We have been contacted by Wildern school that an 
increasing number of parents have been using their 

car park to drop off and collect children. 

The top area can only be used from after 3:15pm.  
Please do not use the main part of the car park.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

We have received a number of complaints regarding parking around 
the school area. Please ensure that you do not block resident’s 

driveways and park across pathways.  

Please use our Park and Stride, which are held at B&Q car park and 
at Hedge End Village car park (behind the old Budgens).  

Thank you for cooperation.  
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